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1. INTRODUCTION 

The purpose of this report is to advise committee of current 'good news' stories within the 
department. 

2. GOOD NEWS ITEMS 

A list of the current 'good news' stories is attached as appendix 1. 

3. RECOMMENDATION 

3.1 That members note the report. 

There are no background papers relevant to this report 
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1. DEPARTMENTAL 

1.1 FlSA World Rowina Masters Rerratta 2005 

2. 

3. 

Poor weather failed to dampen the spirits at one of the biggest events in the history of 
North Lanarkshire Council. Over 3,000 competitors and a further 4,000 spectators 
descended on Strathclyde Park over the course of the weekend-long event which proved 
to be a huge success. 

Strathclyde Park again proved itself to be one of the UK’s leading sporting venues with a 
high level of technical and organisational expertise that ensured the smooth running of the 
regatta. The evening entertainment was of an equally high standard and culminated in a 
sensational final night party with a spectacular firework display. 

Votes of thanks have flooded in from as far afield as Japan, from competitors and others 
involved in the event. People from all over the world attended the regatta and they have 
left with memories of Strathclyde Park that will live with them for the rest of their lives. 

North Lanarkshire Council staff worked tirelessly to ensure the event was a success, no 
stone was left unturned in a bid to make the regatta the most successful yet. And by all 
accounts this was most certainly achieved. 

SPORT & RECREATION 

2.1 West End Park 

The West End Park, at the Sir Matt Busby Sports Complex, Bellshill, was officially opened 
by Community Services Convener, Councillor Jim Logue. The park reopened to the public 
at the beginning of this year following a replacement of the playing surface, a new 
perimeter fence, upgrading of the drainage system and additional car facilities. 

The new synthetic surface is third generation; one of the best types of artificial pitches 
available. Accordingly, there has been an overwhelming response from football teams 
near and far, from Motherwell FC to Gretna FC. 

COUNTRYSIDE & LANDSCAPE 

3.1 Secret Arrents 

Strathclyde Park‘s young naturalists, ‘The Secret Agents’, have claimed national honours 
after triumphing in the Interclub Challenge event which was held at Kelburn Country Club, 
Ayrshire, 

There were teams competing from all over Scotland, including Kelburn, Mugdock, Pollok, 
Linn, Lochwinnoch, Culzean and Eglinton. But the team representing Strathclyde Park 
were victorious, claiming the ‘Young Naturalist Quiz Trophy’, the first time the Secret 
Agents have won the event. 

Importantly, this means that in September 2006, the lnterclub Challenge will be hosted at 
Strathclyde Park and organised by the North Lanarkshire Council Countryside Ranger 
Service. 
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4. COMMUNITY LEARNING & DEVELOPMENT 

4.1 Youna Scot Initiative 

The Young Scot initiative is set for a major boost after the revamp of its website. The 
initiative, which is open to anyone from the age of 12-26, is continuing to evolve and the 
upgrade of the website will bring yet more benefits for young people throughout North 
Lanarkshire. 

Staff, based at Our Lady’s High School, Motherwell, have been working round the clock to 
promote the scheme and almost 30,000 Young Scot cards are now in circulation. 
Cardholders get discounts at various outlets throughout the council area and a further 
development has resulted in the Young Scot card becoming an official proof of age card. 

A hologram embedded in every card means that it can be used as nationally recognised 
proof of age, this initiative is backed by Scottish Executive, Strathclyde Police, Trading 
Standards and the Scottish Retail Consortium. 
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